SCAGGLETHORPE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 11th AUGUST 2015 AT 7.30PM.

- 1) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE/COUNCILLORS PRESENT.
- a. David Ackroyd and Maureen Danby-Smith, sent their apologies.
- b. Present were, Paul Pritchard, Ben Harris, Paul Douthwaite,

Ann Smith, Linda Wasalage and one member of the public.

2) SIGNING OF THE LAST MINUTES.

These were signed as a true and accurate record.

- 3) MATTERS ARISING/ANY CORRESPONDANCE.
- a. The problem of heavy and speeding traffic coming through the village was still an ongoing issue.
- b. The problem of overhanging trees and bushes obscuring the A64 junction. The clerk has contacted the highways agency and they intend to close the A64 and Bullpiece lane for health and safety reasons, so that pruning work can be carried out safely.
- c. The clerk had received a letter from N.Y.C.C. stating that they are going to pay the parish council for cutting the areas that they want cutting for safety reasons. The clerk has sent an invoice to them for this work.
- d. Fly tipping/gypsy's on old A64
- R.D.C. to be contacted to remove rubbish when it occurs.

It was also noted that people are tipping on the land of the late Robert Tennant, Pearson and Ward solicitors to be contacted about cleaning it up as they are agents for this land.

e. Transparency code.

The clerk is dealing with this.

- f. Post of parish clerk.
 - It was agreed that Marion Hodgson should be asked to take on this roll.
- g. Vans going up and down the road outside Charlton Place was discussed, but it was felt that there was nothing the parish council could do about this matter.
- h. There was still a problem with people parking on the footpaths. The clerk to monitor this.
- I. It was stated that there was a lot of loose gravel on the cycle track nearest to Beck House, clerk to contact highways.
- j. Concern was shown about over-hanging shrubs outside Scagglethorpe Manor Farmhouse as the pavement is becoming impassable and road safety signs are being obscured.
- 4) FINANCIAL STATEMENT.

It was given by the treasurer and approved by the council.

It was agreed that there was sufficient funds that a further four street-lights can be upgraded.

It was also agreed that those who volunteer to cut grass in the village will be rereimbursed for their fuel costs but they must keep their fuel receipts.

5) Date of the next meeting

This will be in November but the date will be set by the new clerk.